BMGA Club Championship Selection Process 2019
Introduction

Selecting the teams to represent MMGC at the annual BMGA Club Championship has always been a challenging and controversial task. It is impossible to keep everybody happy and players vary as to how neutral and objective they are when evaluating their abilities compared to other players. In the past, different selection criteria have been used. It is impossible to create a system which is universally popular. Furthermore, the aim is to send as many MMGC teams to the Club Championship each year as possible. However, owing to needing a minimum of three players to make up a team, it is possible that not all members who wish to play will be selected. 

The Selection System
With the club now again run by a Captain as opposed to a Management Committee, the Captain has the authority to choose the line-up(s). However, the following four points must be adhered to:

A) The Captain must give every MMGC member a two week opportunity (via email) to express their interest in being selected for the team(s).
B) The Captain must select the team(s) on merit as opposed to personal bias. This means that some or all of the following factors should be taken into account: rankings, previous record at the tournament course, form, commitment to team training, previous performances at Club Championships, positive attitude and being a team player. 

C) Once the final line-up(s) have been confirmed, the Captain must write a statement explaining and defending why players have been selected or not selected. This must be sent by email to any member who requests it. 
D) Playing in a 3 player team when all other teams have four players divides opinion. The choice as to whether or not the club enters a 3 player team will be given to those who are selected in the 3 player team(s).

